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CORD RECOMMENDATION MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  Lianne Prentice, Director, The Bearcamp Center for Sustainable Community (via email) 
Christopher Boldt, Esq. Donahue, Tucker & Ciandella, PLLC (via email) 

 
FROM: Stephanie N. Verdile, Principal Planner, NH Office of Planning and Development  
 
DATE: October 5, 2022 
 
Re: Tamworth- Perkins Easement for a Landowner Request for Easement Amendment 
 
 
On September 29, 2022, the Council on Resources and Development (CORD) voted to direct 
Attorney Brooks, CORD legal counsel, to prepare a letter to be signed by CORD Chairman 
acknowledging compliance in this situation with CORD’s authority and for the minutes of this 
meeting to be attached to this letter to memorialize that it was voted as such by the full board. 
CORD noted to limit this action to the proposed corrective transaction to bring it in compliance 
with the conservation easement. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cc via email: Taylor Caswell, Commissioner, NH Department of Business and Economic Affairs and Chair of 

Council on Resources and Development taylor.caswell@livefree.nh.gov 
 C. Christine Fillmore, Esq. Drummond Woodsum Attorneys at Law, for the Town of Tamworth 

cfillmore@dwmlaw.com 
 K. Allen Brooks, Esq. Senior Assistant Attorney General Chief, Environmental Protection Bureau 

N.H. Department of Justice kelvin.a.brooks@doj.nh.gov 
 Christopher Aslin, Esq. Senior Assistant Attorney General Environmental Protection Bureau N.H. 

Department of Justice christopher.g.aslin@doj.nh.gov 
 Diane Murphy Quinlan, Director, NH Charitable Trusts, NH Attorney General Department of 

Justice diane.m.quinlan@doj.nh.gov 
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